
Dear Monclova Road Baptist,

Do you know what 330 pounds of turkey and a jar of honey have in
common? Both of these played a part in our recent Thanksgiving
Outreach.

We have been inviting our friends and neighbors for a special
Thanksgiving dinner the past several years. It has grown every year
and this year we decided to have TWO nights. We had a packed
house both nights with 136 people on Friday night and 150 people
on Saturday. The food was very tasty, the decorations were beautiful,
but most of all the Gospel was shared!

Oh yes, we had TURKEY. We prepared 330 pounds (150 kilo) to
serve over the two nights. We are thankful for a group from New
Jersey that came to help prepare and clean up.





There is one special story about Thanksgiving that we want to share
and this story starts with a jar of HONEY. Our kids really like honey,
and we heard that the best honey is honey from the area that you
live in to help with allergies. We were looking for people around us
that sold honey and one day we saw a new sign on a neighbor’s
property advertising honey. We called them and bought a jar. The
kids quickly ate the honey, so we called them to buy more. When our
neighbor came with the honey, we gave him an invitation to
Thanksgiving. He thanked us and said that they would come for
sure.

On Saturday night, this neighbor did come with his wife, their
daughter, and a family friend. We sat with them during the program
and after Tim shared the Gospel, our neighbor said that what he
shared is very convincing. After the program was over, Dina had the
opportunity to have a Gospel conversation with this group. Please
pray that we will be able to continue to have more contact with our
new friends.



English4Life Fall 2024

If you would like to see more pictures of our Thanksgiving, you can
see them HERE.

Some of our volunteers for Thanksgiving, along with our honey-selling neighbors

https://www.flickr.com/photos/wolpolska/albums/72177720321913753/


We finished our Fall term on November 22. This was a unique term
because we had four students, but five different countries
represented. Seth is from the US, we had one student from Poland,
one from France, two from Ukraine, and our teacher was from the
Bahamas! God used this time to work in the lives of our students
and staff.

We will start our next term on January 5. Please pray for God to
bring us more students that we can invest in. As of this writing, we
have three students signed up to come in the Winter, but we are
praying for ten. Would you join us in praying for this?

Fall 2024 English4Life Students and Staff



Thank you so much for your interest in our ministry! If you would like
to financially invest in what God is doing in Poland through our
ministry, you can make a tax deductible donation HERE.

We pray that you have a wonderful Christmas remembering the birth
of our Savior!

Seth, Dina, Eddie, Emma & Lilia Heydinger

Word of Life Poland

Prayer Requests

Polish Bible Quiz (December 6 - 8)
E4L Winter Term (January 5 - March 7)
Winter Camp (February 12 - 16)
Wisdom for raising our kids
Protection for family and friends in Ukraine, especially Dina’s
brother, Bohdan, and sister, Mary, as they serve in the Army

Click here to see more pictures
Pictures and a testimony from our last
chapel

https://give.wol.org/giveto/the+Heydinger+Family%20(090I8S)


After the end of English4Life, we spent a weekend in the mountains ministering at a church
and playing in the snow.


